
May 14, 2021 

Mr. Efran Paredes Maisonet 

Executive Director 

Puerto Rico Electric Power Authority 

PO Box 364267 

San Juan, PR 00936-4267 

Dear Efran, 

Thank you for your letter and complimentary words about PREPA’s APPA membership. We appreciate 

your longstanding support and your many contributions to the public power community. We look forward 

to continuing to work with you and your team under the new LUMA management agreement. 

As you are probably aware, LUMA recently joined APPA as a private energy associate member. Through 

this membership, LUMA employees can access many APPA resources, but as an associate member, there 

are limitations to their level of access to these benefits. 

We welcome PREPA’s continued involvement in our Mutual Aid Working Group. Based on policies 

developed by public power utility members, APPA’s mutual aid program does not allow private entities, 

even those under a management agreement, to participate in the APPA Mutual Aid Working Group. 

PREPA, as the APPA public power utility member, owner of the infrastructure, and the entity of the 

Government of Puerto Rico, needs to make official mutual aid requests to APPA.  

We recommend that you develop a process for LUMA to initiate mutual aid requests with PREPA. Upon 

receiving your request, APPA will distribute it to member utilities, and when they express interest in 

helping, we will establish a pre-deployment coordination call with LUMA and PREPA. 

Please contact me if you want to discuss the recommended mutual aid process or how your team can 

access APPA member benefits. Thank you again for your continued support. I look forward to working 

with you. 

Sincerely, 

Joy Ditto 

President & CEO 
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